June 13, 1979

TO: Zena Sutherland

FROM: Linda D. Crowe, System Development Officer
North Suburban Library System
200 West Dundee Road
Wheeling, I1linois 60090
Telephone: (312) 459-1300

As you know the Newcott-Caldebery was established because of the pomp,
expense, and purpose of the N/C dinner.

We felt the less expensive, less formal atmosphere of a lunch with the proceeds
going to community projects for children was much more in keeping with goal
of service to children.

Perhaps ALSC could think along these lines and establish a '"fun' event
in a less expensive setting- church instead of hotel- and identify local
projects in the conference city where a donation would be appropriate.

I think you will then begin to attract younger members and other people

concerned with children's services and projects. | hope you will devise
something, because | miss the Newcott-Caldebery. It got to be too much

work for too few pecple.
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e e e ceamae—me:

UP FOR DISCUSSION

From ALSC board member Zena Sutherland,
some th >ughts: Over the years, there have been many
changes in the procedures used in choosing and an-
nouncir. 3 the Newbery and Caldecott Awards, and
most of the changes have been made for the purpose
of broac ening participation or increasing efficiency.

In re: ponse 1o some of the comments made by
Lillian . Jerhardt in her “‘President’s Message’ in
TON, s me of the members of ALSC’s Board of
Director ; have proposed zn examination of possible
alternatises to the Newbery/Caldecott banquet.
Some o the facets discussed at the ALSC board
meeting: in Washington, D.C., were:

1. The -ost of the banquet. According to Mary Jane
And rson, ALSC executive secrcrary, a large
num rer of banquat tickets are sold to non-ALSC
mem jers. Can our younger members not afford
to b v tickets? v

2. The: mount of time given by the office, far more :
toth banquet than to the N/C committee work.
This 'merged in a study done by the Secretariat
Serv -es Study Task Force.

3. The .mount of time given by ALSC members
who work on the banquet. Could that time
perh. os be better spent on projects directly
relats 1to library services for children?

4. The »>ace available at a banquet. Would more
mem ers be able to see and hear the winners if
there vere an alternative arrangement?

One of the alternatives discussed was a presenta- -
tion prog an: that would include all components of
the banq et save for the food and its cost, which
would en bl : .5re members to attend at a minimal
cost. It w 5 pointed out at the meeting that there had
not alway been a banquet. Are we ready 10 try some-
thing new

Send ycur comments or questions to the ALSC
Newsletter they will be forwarded to the task force
. :| that will'sc on be appointed by President Gerhardt to
study the ¢ -0os and cons.
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